RMLL RIC REPORT
The relationship between the ALRA and the RMLL was pretty positive again this season although with a new President and Executive Director there were many logistical items to be ironed out as the season rolled on. However, from my perspective I felt that there was a renewed emphasis on making sure that the games were played in a manner in accordance with CLA rules and good sportsmanship and that is always a benefit to officials. The ALRA did attempt a couple of new initiatives this season as outlined below.
1. We attempted to mentor officials in the new Tier 3 North league. This aspect was greatly assisted by the cohesiveness of that schedule and especially in the way that the games were grouped.
2. In an attempt to ensure a more uniform calling of the game, we managed this year to initiate a modest interlocking of officials between Calgary and Edmonton in the Junior A league. This effort paid dividends in the provincial playoff which was both played and refereed at the best level ever.

3. The fact that both the RMLL schedule and most ALRA assigning are now done via interactive computer systems, contributed to fewer missed assignments this year than ever.
There are of course many things that still need to be accomplished in order for the ALRA to better service the needs of the RMLL and its membership and of course there are things that we believe need to be done by the RMLL to facilitate better officiating at these levels. I believe that the following need to be addressed.

1. Timely issuing of the final schedule. Alberta is way behind other provinces in establishing and enforcing a final schedule for its major lacrosse. Realistic dates need to be established and firmly adhered to in order for the ALRA to provide the best officials for games early in the season.

2. Leagues need to be proactive in dealing with problem teams. Action against teams, team management and players who continually violate RMLL, ALA and CLA conduct guidelines can be taken without the need of a referees’ report.

3. RMLL Tier 3 South League. The majority of problems coming through me had origin in the Tier 3 South League. Unfortunately, the Calgary teams operate from a different philosophical and operational basis than do the other teams from this region. This discordance is I believe at the root of many of the problems we have faced over the past several years and I believe that a reappraisal of the goals of this league needs to be seriously looked at by the RMLL.
I have enjoyed working again this year with the many dedicated volunteers who work so hard to offer high level, competitive lacrosse opportunities to young Albertans from across this province. Thank you for making my job both easy and enjoyable.
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